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First land deed from the Indians 

April 12th 1659 

Town of Woodbury 
Office of the First Selectman 

281 Main Street South 
Woodbury, Connecticut 06798 

         Telephone (203) 263-2141 
Fax (203) 263-4755 

To the residents of the Towns of Woodbury and Bethlehem, 

This is a general information press release for the members of our Towns regarding COVID-19. 

We advise you to stay home if you are feeling ill, have a fever, cough, or difficulty breathing. If 
you have these symptoms, we ask that you call your local healthcare provider with questions 
and monitor your symptoms at home. 

Mild illnesses can be cared for at home. 

Should your symptoms worsen, seek prompt medical attention. 

For Woodbury residents seeking additional information, we encourage you to visit the 
Pomperaug District Department of Health website at www.pddh.org. 

Bethlehem residents please visit the Torrington Area Health Department website at 
www.tahd.org. 

You can also find information on both the Town of Woodbury website, www.woodburyct.org, 
and the Town of Bethlehem website, www.ci.bethlehem.ct.us, as well as the CDC website at 
www.cdc.gov. 

Additionally, Hartford Healthcare has established a hotline for COVID-19 information at 860-
972-8100 or, toll free, 833-621-0600.  This hotline is open to the public. 
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